
Minutes from March 3, 2022 Meeting  

Sundowners Snowmobile Club 

Call To Order: 7:11 pm at 1848 by President Richard Plautz 

Roll Call: Elected and appointed positions as follows…. 

President Richard Plautz yes; Vice President Robbie Koepp yes; Secretary Kurt Birkett yes; Treasurer James McCue no; 
Directors Mike Shumaker yes, Tim Weber yes, James Rece no, Archer Radtke yes, Brian Sayre yes 

Trail Bosses: John Sweeney yes; Mike Shumaker yes; Jim Swon yes; Zane Reilly no; Tim Weber yes; Mike Bentheimer yes;  
Charles Hendrickson no; Jarrod Bublitz no; Robbie Koepp yes;  Archer Radtke yes; Brendt Keinbaum no; Aaron Lenox yes; 
Dan Learn no; Craig Phillips no; Richard Plautz yes   

Secretaries Report: The election will be at the next meeting. Officers whose terms are up in March are the Vice 
President and the Secretary. Board members whose terms are up are Tim Weber, Mike Shumaker, and James Rece. 
Nominations are due by March 3 and voted on April 7. Do we have any nominations? Kurt states he will not be 
continuing as secretary and will still help with his other roles. Jim Jelinek has announced he will run for secretary. Get 
your trail logs to Kurt ASAP. Hougan farms donated $500 again this year! Kurt offered a idea of having a thermometer 
style groomer fund payoff model.         Report accepted          

Treasures Report: Jim discussed the total balance in the bank accounts of $18,149.21 and PayPal of $249.16.  2 meat 
raffles in Feb brought in $1009 and $1335 after expenses!!  Accounting fee of $273 for our Quams raffle paid. $2450 
delivery fee paid for the new groomer. Groomer ins for $516/yr paid. Tucker is sold and the new groomer loan has been 
setup. $525 per month for 5 years at 4.3% We have 6 applicants for our scholarship. We will need to evaluate each of 
them. Report accepted 

Presidents Report:  Richard announced to the attendees that he signed the county contract just days prior to tonight's 
meeting. The signing was delayed for several days on advice from our attorney to galvanize potential “options” for the 
club in the future above and beyond the current contract. Also discussed developing a schedule to showcase our drag 
with all our corporate sponsors listed that will be positioned throughout the summer months in high traffic locations in 
and around the Edgerton area not only during traditional celebrations such as July 3rd, Tobacco days (Heritage days) and 
Chili mania, but also locations such Steve’s 51 repair, Creek view par 3, I90 enterprises, etc…We want folks to be 
reminded all throughout the summer about one of Edgerton’s very own, the Sundowners snowmobile club and it’s 
participation in support of the community. Also discussed providing Easter hams to all of our precious land owners who 
allow us such fabulous trails. Report accepted 

Trail Report:  New trail is into the Country Club. The signage by the solar farm needs more direction. People getting lost. 
Get your trail work logs to Kurt.  
 
Old Business: The meat raffles are a huge success, Ali does great! It was noted that more club participants would be 
nice. Hoodies are for sale.   
 
New Business: The Country club is looking to have meetings and be open on the trail next year. The Lund family sent a 
thank you card. We are sponsoring the gun club for $250. Robbie was nominated while he was in restroom to head up 
the Easter hams. Talk of moving new groomer around to display it with our sponsors. Two new members tonight.        
 
Announcements: Next meeting will be April 7 at Creekview 7pm. Election night!!  
 
Adjournment: 8:27 pm 


